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Prayer requests


A dear premarital couple is in 
counseling with Tonya. Pray for 
A y S.


The scarred past of a fellow-
minister has re-surfaced to mar 
the present. Please pray for F.


More laborers in Peru - 12 
families have departed since 
we arrived - none have yet 
been replaced.


David is preparing ministers to 
give a good defense of their 
hope in Christ via his course 
The History of Philosophy & 
Apologetics.


Fifteen seminary students still 
need a partial scholarship 
($200) to advance in their 
preparation for ministry.


Pray for the development of & 
efficacy of our social media 
ministries


Pray for the recruitment of 
prospective ministry students 
during a dozen upcoming 
speaking events.


We need to hire a full-time staff 
member for the Bible Baptist 
Seminary in Peru. Pray for the 
Salary too:)

PARTNERS FOR PERU

Training tomorrow’s disciples  

Rejoice with us

• 25 seminary students are currently studying 

Counseling, Apologetics and Theology /Ministry.

• Our annual soccer tournament is  currently promoting 

communion in our group of Baptist churches.

• All three of our children and their spouses (and grand 

baby) visited us in Peru last month. What a joy!

• Our personal-holiness ministry “Perspectives on Purity” 

(“Escape” in Spanish) recently surpassed 1000 
subscribers on WhatsApp.

	 	 Tonya ministers to parents and their children 
through “Editorial Sembrando”, a small, but growing 
publishing house started & staffed by our talented 
seminary graduates. We are producing doctrinally-
sound Sunday School and VBS curriculum as well as 
parent and teacher resources to help reach the next 
generation for Christ. 


	 	 To date this material has been distributed in 
greater Lima, several provinces of Peru as well as 4 
other Spanish speaking countries. There are 3 
upcoming regional meetings of Baptist churches in 
different parts of Peru who will host us and help us 
distribute the curriculum. 


	 	 Please pray with us. We currently have a 6 month 
preschool curriculum and a VBS curriculum that need 
to go to print in October and we are trusting the Lord 
for the $9000 that we need in order to publish and 
distribute this project. These will be the fifth and sixth 
publications, and God has been faithful. We are in 
awe of the way that He has provided thus far. 
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